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Newsletter of First Presbyterian Church ǒ Smithfield, North Carolina 

Reflections in the Water :  Essential and Necessary  
 
  I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, you also should 
love one another. By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another. 

                      ð The Gospel of John 15:1-5 
 
  Dr. David Steinmetz is a church historian and teacher. A quiet man with an imposing and staid 
presence, he is a well respected theologian and historian for his expertise about  the Church Reformation and 
the reformer John Calvin. As a student, I recall with fondness that he had a very dry humor and precise wit 
that would surface at the most unexpected moments during his usually steady and sober Puritan-style 
lectures. Sometimes after completing an eloquent summary about a significant group of church leaders who 
initiated an influential change or movement within the greater Church (e.g. John Wesley and the 
Methodists), he would quietly add an editorial comment expressing his own opinion about a particular group 
or what they had accomplished. His students learned quickly to interpret his own distaste for a particular 
leader, group, or movement when he would, in conclusion, compare them to ñpeople who sit around 
campfires singing Kumbayah,ò  and then resolutely launch into the next lecture without breaking stride as 
we tried to catch up.  

 
During one of his enduring (and pithy) lessons he shared a short analogy about the various 

reformations that occurred within the greater moment of  the sixteenth century Church Reformation. I 
remember it in this way: ñImagine, if you will, the medieval Catholic Church with all of its traditions and 
customs and ornate buildings as a chest of drawers representing the One True Church. The early reformers 
perceived that this chest of drawers was overflowing with useless and irrelevant traditions and practices as 
well as harmful and destructive entities mixed in with the Word of God. Martin Luther and his followers 
withdrew the overflowing drawer (the Church) from the chest and removed suspect items carefully and 
meticulously. They discarded only the items that they believed were harmful to the Church or contradicted 
Scripture. (Dr. Steinmetz would demonstrate this act with precise hand movements). They returned the 
drawer to its place with most items carefully intact and a still mostly full drawer of stuff. Thus, for 
Lutherans, despite their reformation efforts, worship remained a Catholic affair  in appearance. The 
Anabaptists, on the other hand, simply threw the entire chest of drawers (i.e. the Church) out to the trash pile 
and turned to Scripture and imagined a new Church, a chest of drawers with a variety of interpretations of 
what Church should be and how it should look. They distanced themselves from the beliefs and faith 
narrative and lineage that had given birth to them.  

 
  The Calvinists, however, removed the drawer from their wooden chest representing the Church and 
dumped its contents on the bed nearby. (Again, the hand movements and motions to demonstrate the act.) 
With a Bible (the Word) in one hand, Calvinist theologians and leaders made a careful selection of what 
would be returned to the drawer (the Church) according to its inclusion in scripture. Then they left all óthe 
useless, irrelevant stuff as well as harmful itemsò on the bed to be carried out with the rubbish. Genevaôs 
churches lost a few good musical instruments and stained glass windows in this way. But the Calvinists 
returned the drawer itself ( i.e. the Church) to the chest in good condition, much lighter, and functionally 
more effective to carry out the ministry they believed is according to Godôs will for the Church. 

  
To this day, our Church refers frequently to the statement ñreformed, always reforming, according to 

the will of God.ò Along these lines, I frequently ask church study groups: what are the three elements of 
Reformed worship that are essential to our worship?  First we include a Bible with pulpit for the Word to be 
proclaimed and interpreted regularly. Next we have a simple baptismal font for water and a clutter-free table 
which are the symbols of our Baptism and the Lordôs Supper. These two sacraments seal the Word of God 
unto us. Finally we know the Word of God fully as it is expressed in the person of Jesus Christ and is seen 
among us as the Body of Christ as we gather for worship. During this season of Lent, in preparation for 
Easter, I ask you now to consider what is essential and necessary for you  for you to live as a disciple 
of Jesus and for us to live as the Church, the Body of Christ, in the world?  

 
I feel I learned a great deal regarding the long story of growth, change, and renewal within the two 

thousand year history of the Church from Dr. Steinmetz. He prepared us as Christian leaders to understand 
the important role that innovative and devout leaders serve as agents of change, as well as  to beware the 
dangers brought by zealots and  malcontents,  not to mention apathy and  inaction  as agents in our own 
destruction. During my last lecture with Dr. Steinmetz, we serenaded him at the start of the class with a 
rousing chorus of Kumbayah.  We finished and stood breathless waiting for his reaction. He never broke his 
stride, and he began to teach. But down deep inside, we had faith that he had noticed our effort. 

 
 As we enter this holy season of Lent, may Godôs blessing abide with you on the journey. 
      
        Pastor Joe 



Prayerful Support for  
Mary Alice Thomas who is in Charlotte. 
Jane Cunningham who is in Wilmington. 
Janeôs new phone number is 910-620-3090. 
Helen Godwin who is in Raleigh. 

Ellen Rogers who is in Raleigh. 
Martha Rogers who is in  Norfolk, VA. 
Mable Surles who is in Fayetteville. 
Hazel Whitehurst and Mikki Sharek who are at Carolina 
House. 
Nor Bell and Marie Gupton who are at Barbour Court. 
Bonnie Hooks who is home. 
Eddie Perkinson who is in the hospital. 
Evelyn Ray who is home. 
Marie Atkins who is home. 
Eula Brown who is home. 
Devon Pollard who is home. 
Nelson Vaughn who is home. 
Betsy Olive who is home. 
William Wells who is home. 
Ann Ragland who is home. 
Charlie James who is home. 
Tom Johnson who is in  home. 
Bill Kimball who is in rehab at Smithfield Manor. 
Pandora Johnson who is home. 
 

 
 
 
 
Memorials for Myrl M. Ray, Jim Pope, 
Nell Liverman 
Donors: John and Shirley Booker, Roger 

and Eleanor Horne, Bill and Shirley Sharek, Tommy and 
Camille Boone, Beth Osborne, Tony and Anita Liverman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Daylight Saving Time begins  
March 9.  

Remember to set your clocks  
ahead  an hour.  

 
St. Paul Episcopal Church  

Noon  
March 5  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Thursday, March 6  
   Noon  
   Make your reservations!  
   Come and bring a friend.  

 
     March 6, 2014, will be here before you know it, so go 
ahead and circle that day in red because itôs the date of our 
next celebration of JOY Connection. Plan to come for a 
wonderful meal and an informative program by one of our 
own, Bill Sharek, President and CEO of Johnston County 
Industries. He will share with us how that organization serves 
a very special group of our citizens, offering hope and 
opportunity to those who face great challenges each day.  
     Come and enjoy a time of fun, fellowship and learning 
together. Reserve your place on the sheet on the information 
table or call the church at 919-934-0988 to let us know you 
are coming. And, of course, bring a dessert to share if you 
would like. 
                                                                          ðAnn Ragland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us in a  
Community World Day of Prayer  

Service  
Our Sanctuary  

Friday, March 7, 7:00 p.m.  
Refreshments to follow in fellowship hall  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesdays at Noon 
Beginning March 12 

Our Sanctuary  
Sponsored by Smithfield Area Ministries  

 

 

Dear First Presbyterian Church, 
 
 Thank you so very much for the wonderful 
lunch you provided for us on January 26, 2014. We 
really enjoyed it. It was so thoughtful of you. 
 
   SECU Hospice Volunteers 



Pysanky Egg Workshop, Saturday, March 22  
 For thousands of years the Slavic people of Eastern 

Europe have decorated eggs. In Ukraine 
this art is known as Pysanky. In pre-
Christian Ukraine these eggs were 
decorated in an effort to gain the good will 
of the many nature gods worshiped by the 

people. Egg designs were used to call forth the springtime, 
assure fertility for newlywed couples as well as livestock, 
help with crops, protect homes, and much more.  
 In 988 C.E. (Common Era), Christianity came to Ukraine. 
The ancient art of Pysanky became a symbol of the Christian 
faith. Many designs took on new meaning as faith in Christ 
spread throughout the land. The eight-point star used to 
worship the sun became a symbol for Christ. Grapes and 
wheat, once symbols of the harvest, became symbols for the 
Eucharist and the harvest of souls. Even the colors have 
special meanings. 
 On Saturday, March 22, First Christian Church will host a 
class with First Presbyterian Church and St Paulôs Episcopal 
Church on how to make Pysanky eggs from 9:30 a.m. 
through noon. Jim Melnyk will teach some of the basic 
techniques in egg decorating and share some of the ancient 
legends surrounding the art. Those who wish to attend and 
learn this sacred art form must purchase the necessary 
materials ahead of time and bring them to class that morning. 
Please contact Pastor Joe Hester for details and to sign up for 
this event. 
 PLEASE NOTE: If you wish to take this class you must 
order your own kit prior to class so that it arrives in time to 
mix the dyes ahead of time. Be sure to carefully follow the 
directions for mixing the dyes. The easiest way to find your 
materials is to order a kit from The Ukrainian Gift Shop in 
Roseville, MN. This link will get you to the page to order 
k i t s :  h t t p : / /www.ukra in iang i f t shop .com/EGG-
DECORATING-KITS/products/25/. The serious student 
should purchase KITSD for $27.98. For the less serious 
minded, KIT2D for $11.98 will do the job. 
 
 
 
Eli Jordan Earns Eagle  
     Troop 95 would like to 
recognize Eli Jordon for 
earning the rank of Eagle 
Scout. Eliôs parents are Eddie 
and Kandi Jordan, and he has a 
younger brother and sister.  
     Eagle is the highest rank 
attainable in the Boy Scouting 
program of the Boy Scouts of 
America. A scout who attains 
this rank is called an Eagle Scout or an Eagle. Since its 
introduction in 1911, the Eagle Scout rank has been earned 
by more than two million young men. Requirements include 
earning at least 21 merit badges and demonstrating Scout 
Spirit through the Boy Scout Oath and Law, service, and 
leadership. An extensive service project is required which the 
scout plans, organizes, leads and manages.  
     Eli attends the NC School of Math and Science. For his 
project he built an outdoor learning center which included a 
weather-proof white board, seats and a wall to shelter the 
space for E.K. Powe Elementary in Durham. 
     Eagle Scouts are presented with a medal and a badge that 
visibly recognizes the accomplishments of the scout.  
     We congratulate Eli and his family. 
                                                                      ðCrystal Benson 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The Defining  Characte ristics  of  a Good  and Faith ful 
Steward, Part 1 of 3  

 The practice of living a life of regular self-examination is 
often referenced in the Bible. In II Corinthians 13:5 Paul tells the 
believers in Corinth, ñExamine yourselves to see whether you are in 
the faith; test yourselveséò He also tells them in I Corinthians 
11:28 that, ñA man ought to examine himself before he eats of the 
bread and drinks of the cup (communion).ò Even Jeremiah exhorts 
his people in Lamentations 3:40, ñLet us test and examine our 
ways.ò 

There is nothing more appropriate for a faithful manager of 
someone elseôs resources than to routinely examine how effectively 
he is carrying out his responsibilities. A steward will  continually 
examine his behavior, his motives, his thoughts, his attitudes, the 
direction of his life and how well  he is imitating the life of Jesus. 

Unfortunately, we often only examine our lives when 
something is going wrong or we face some significant crisis. In  
the  midst  of  that  trial,  we finally pause to take stock of our lives 
to determine what  might  have  caused  this  difficult  situation. 
Crisis examination is certainly better than no examination at all,  
but may I suggest that a good and faithful steward will  be doing 
routine self - examination as part of his daily lif e. 

I have been told by more than one pilot that a plane when 
in the air is off course about 95% of the time due to wind currents, 
barometric pressure, etc. Because of this, the pilot must be vigilant 
in making continual m i n o r c o u r s e corrections  to  bring  the 
plane back on course. If he does not, he will  find, after several 
hours  of  flying  that  his  plane  is actually hundreds of miles 
off course. 

The g o o d a n d f a i t h f u l  steward is like the attentive 
pilot in fl ight ï continually examining the course of his or her life 
to determine if it is still following the fli ght pattern that has been 
set by the ñTower.ò The steward will  routinely make whatever 
midcourse corrections to his life that is needed regardless of how 
subtle or how dramatic they need to be. He recognizes that the 
gravitational pull of this world and  the  unpredictable  winds  of 
temptation can very quickly get him off course. 

Socrates correctly concluded, "The unexamined life is not 
worth living." 

So, would the word examined describe your life? 
         ð E. G. ñJayò Link 
                                               President, Stewardship Ministries 

                           Used by permission of the author 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Harbor in Need of Supplies  

     Harbor House, our area womenôs 
shelter, needs cleaning supplies ð paper 
towels, brushes, cleaning liquids, soap, 
Windex, toilet tissue, dishwashing liquid, 
and other such items. You may drop them 
off at church at your convenience. 
     Thank you for your generosity. 
                                              ðLee Johnson 

 
 
 
 
 
SAMôs Food Closet  

   The March food item for Smithfield Area 
Ministriesô food closet is Mac and Cheese! Of 
course, anything you donate will be deeply 
appreciated. The hard winter has increased 
traffic at the food closet, and supplies are down. 
Keep Yes We Can Sunday in mind as you shop. 
               ðEvangelism and Outreach Committee 



 
 
 

 
 
Davis Bell, Jim Henderson, Eleanor 
Horne, Ann Huckenbeck, Rich 

Huckenbeck, Maxine McFadyen, and Benny Pope for 
moving books from the old library into the new one. 
Anita Liverman  for overseeing the installation of the new 
bookcases in the library. 
Hubert Schmidt for his weekly care of our grounds. 
Judy and Hubert Schmidt for decorating for each monthôs 
meeting of JOY Connection. 
Billy Duncan and Ann Huckenbeck for preparing the meal 
for the February JOY Connection, and to Rich Huckenbeck 
and Benny Pope for presenting the musical program. 
Nancy Lee and Will Jones for organizing the Christmas 
decoration storage area. 
Julie Capps and Judy Miller for thoroughly cleaning the 
kitchen in February. 
John Lampe for pinch-hitting for Judy Schmidt at the 
Hospitality Desk while she and Hubert are in the Holy Lands. 
Rich Huckenbeck for his tireless efforts to get the security 
system on the preschool entrance up and running again. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Relay for Life Chili Lunch ð Sunday, March 1  

      FPCôs Relay for Life Team 37 will host a chili 
lunch on Sunday, March 2, following worship. 
March 2 is also Survivor Sunday, a day on which 
churches all across Johnston County will honor all 
cancer survivors within their church and 
community. It is also a time to thank caregivers 
who stand beside loved ones who journey through 
the trials of this disease.  
     Mark your calendars to join us for chili and to 
take part in this remembrance and celebration. 

                                                                         ð Joy Worsham 

 
  The Property Box  
 
SPRING CLEAN-UP ï March 15, 2014  
 
Itôs almost that time of year for the annual Spring Clean-up.  
As in years past, we meet together at the church to give our 
church a thorough cleaning both inside and outside.  We 
will hold our annual Spring Clean-up Day on Saturday, 
March 15, 2014.  
 
Inside Teams and Outside Teams will be coordinated.  A 
sign-up sheet has been placed on the information table.  
Lunch will be provided. 
 
Please plan to assist in this important annual event.  The 
more hands we have, the quicker the work will get done! 
 
                                                 ð Your Property Committee 

New Building Usage Policies  
 The Session has approved the new Building 
Usage Policy for First Presbyterian Church of 
Smithfield. The Manual of Operations includes nine  
policies, a new request form, and available spaces 
which can be used. 
 The manual will include the following individual 
policies, as well as a new request form, available spaces to 
request for use, and a new fee schedule: 

· Preface 
· General Policy for Use of Church Facilities 
· Wedding Guild Policy and Guidelines 
· Funeral Guild Policy and Guideline 
· Columbarium and Memorial Garden Rules and 

Regulations 
· Fellowship Hall and Kitchen Use Policy 
· Policy for Use of Facilities by Non-Profit and 

Outside Groups 
· Policy for Use of Computers and Technology 

Resources 
· Policy for Church Security and Lock-up Procedures 
· Policy for Church Building Readiness and Lock-up 

Procedures 
· Request Form for the Use of Church Facilities 
· Fee Schedule 

 First Presbyterian Church of Smithfield considers its 
property, facilities and resources gifts from God to be used 
generously in the services of its members and others in the 
community. It is the churchôs desire to show hospitality to all 
and, at the same time, to be good stewards of the resources of 
First Presbyterian Church of Smithfield. 
                                                                       ðBob Worsham 
                                     
 
 

New Lenten Bible Study led by  
Joseph Hester  

 

Dwelling with Philippians  
by Elizabeth Steele Halstead,  

John D. Witvliet, Joyce Borger,  
and Paul Detterman  

 
Wednesdays, 10:00 a.m.  

March 12ðApril 23  
 

 This rich, inviting volume illumines Paulôs letter to 
the Philippians through 
evocative juxtapositions of 
visual images, poetry, and 
other worship-related arts 
with theological reflections, 
prayers and more. The bookôs 
multidimensional approach 
creates abundant space for 
unhurried contemplation, 
whether in individual 
reflection or group study. It 
invites readers to dwell with 
Philippians ð to slow down, 
to explore the texture and 

palette of Paulôs message in a deliberately measured way, to 
be drawn into the mystery, beauty and life-changing power of 
this joyful biblical letter. 
                                                                                  ðAmazon 



 
of February Session:  

Approved the transfer of membership for Brian and 
Cameron Womack to Rumple Memorial Presbyterian 
Church, Blowing Rock, NC. 
Approved the final financial reports from 2013. 
Approved Continuing Education leave for the pastor 
from April 29, 2014-May 2, 2014, to attend a seminar 
called ñA Different World: Evangelism for the Screen 
Share Generationò sponsored by Columbia Theological 
Seminary. The Rev. Dr. Roger Horne will preach on 
May 4, 2014. 
Approved Continuing Education leave for the pastor on 
March 17-18, 2014 to attend lectures at Campbell 
University presented by Dr. Walter Brueggemann. 
Approved Continuing Education leave for the pastor to 
attend a program called  ñDoors and Doorwaysò 
presented by Dr. Steven Sager at Temple Beth Or, 
Raleigh, NC, on March 10, 2014. 
Approved the pastorôs request for annual leave from 
Monday, February 17, 2014, through Thursday, 
February 20, 2014, and on Sunday, March 2, 2014.  
The Rev. Bob Inskeep will lead worship on that 
Sunday. 
Approved the request by Jayson and Brittany Naylor 
for the baptism of Jacob Brantley Naylor on February 
23, 2014. 
Approved the request for the wedding ceremony of 
Julie VanSchaick and Kenny Duncan in our sanctuary 
on May 10, 2014. 
Approved, with one abstention, the wedding of Erin 
Marett and Brian Smith on September 27, 2014. The 
Rev. Brian Harris, First Baptist Church, Smithfield, 
will perform in the ceremony in our sanctuary. 
Approved a request from Julie Boylin and Centenary 
United Methodist Church to hold her wedding 
ceremony in our sanctuary on May 17, 2014, due to 
renovations at Centenary. The Rev. Robert Flynn will 
perform the ceremony. 
Received a report from the Organizational Task Force 
and approved moving forward with the implementation 
of the Reorganization Quadrant proposal and the 
naming of quadrant coordinators. Each Quadrant 
Coordinator will have a Task Force liaison to assist 
them during transition and with questions. 
Named Quadrant Coordinators and Liaisons as follows: 

o Spirituality Quadrant: Pam Pope, coordinator;  
and Jimmy Hooks, liaison 

o Educational Development Quadrant: Nichole 
Booker, coordinator; and Ruth Bell, liaison 

o Mission Outreach Quadrant: Ann Huckenbeck, 
coordinator;  and Nichole Booker, liaison 

o Stewardship Administration Quadrant: Shirley 
Sharek, coordinator;  and Bob Worsham, 
liaison 

Received a report from Elder Pam Pope on a recent 
seminar presented by PCUSA at New Hope Presbytery 
on ñGun Violence, Gospel Values: Mobilizing in 
Response to Godôs Call.ò 
Approved a request to host New Hope Presbyteryôs 
Clerks Cluster Meeting on Saturday, March 1, 2014.  
Received a report from the Building Use Task Force 
and recommendations for policies concerning facility 
usage. Session approved all policies and fee schedules. 
Approved a request from PYC to host a Soup and 
Sandwich Lunch fundraiser following worship on 
February 23, 2014. 

Approved ñWorld of Wonderò curriculum for 2014 
Vacation Bible School.. 
Approved Kelly Coats and Shelley Perkinson as 
KICKS and Youth Club leaders. 
Approved two recommendations from the Finance 
Committee to reallocate our funds currently 
managed by Raymond James.  The 
recommendations were to liquidate our investments 
in Real Estate equity funds and move them to cash. 
The committee also advised the church to 
reallocate our investments in bond funds to a split 
between High Yield and Intermediate Maturity 
fixed income funds. 
Received a financial bequest from the estate of 
Clara Scouten with thanks. 
Approved the additions of Kay Taylor, Bobbie 
Hartman, and Tonya Worley to the Personnel 
Administration Committee. 
Approved recommendations for the following 
activities and services from the Worship and 
Fellowship committee: 

o Palm Sunday Service, April 13, 2014 
o Twenty-four Hour Prayer Vigil, April 14ð

15, 2014. 
o Pilgrimage Walk, April 14ð18, 2014, with 

set up on April 12, 2014 
o Covered-dish dinner prior to a Maundy 

Thursday Service on April 17, 2014; the 
serving of communion during the service 
has been approved previously. 

o Good Friday Service, noon, April 18, 2014 
o Easter Service, April 20, 2014 
o Pentecost Sunday, June 8, 2014 
o All Saintsô Sunday Service, November 2, 

2014. This service was approved on an 
annual basis in 2012. 

o Christmas Eve Service, December 24, 2014 
o Fellowship Cookout and covered-dish 

dinner in conjunction with the Town of 
Smithfieldôs Fourth of July fireworks. 

Appointed Ann Huckenbeck and Debbie Jacobs to 
head a steering committee to work with New Hope 
Presbytery when our church hosts the July 
Presbytery meeting. 

If you have items you wish to bring before Session, 
contact Debbie Jacobs, Clerk of Session. 

                                                              ðDebbie Jacobs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Harbor Basket seems to have  
left the building.  

If you borrowed it,  
please return it to the fellowship hall.  

Thanks!  
 
 



Four Quadrants of Ministry  
Over the next several weeks, members 

of Session and those who participated on the 
Organizational Task Force this past year, 
will introduce the congregation to the 
purpose and function of the four quadrants of ministry through 
several modes of communication, including Sunday morning 
worship, personal interaction, Thursday eNews, ICHTHUS, 
and our website.   

First Presbyterian Church of Smithfield will implement a 
quadrant-based church operational structure and have 
appointed a quadrant coordinator for each of the four newly 
adopted areas of ministry and mission.  The church will move 
to implement the work of these quadrants as outlined in the task 
force proposal. Each quadrant coordinator will have an 
Organizational Task Force liaison to assist during this time of 
transition for the congregation and to provide guidance for 
meeting the proposal objectives. The congregation and Session 
will work operationally and structurally in the following four 
areas of ministry: 

 
· Spirituality: Pam Pope, coordinator; Jimmy Hooks, 

Organizational Task Force liaison 
· Educational Development: Nichole Booker, 

coordinator; Ruth Bell, Organizational Task Force 
liaison 

· Mission Outreach: Ann Huckenbeck, coordinator;  
Nichole Booker, Organizational Task Force liaison 

· Stewardship and Administration: Shirley Sharek, 
coordinator;  Bob Worsham, Organizational Task Force 
liaison. 

 
We invite and strongly encourage you to be engaged with 

this growth process and to see this as an opportunity to be 
involved in areas of the church which you feel called to serve. 

           ðNichole Booker and Bob Worsham, Co-chairs 
               Organizational Task Force 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

KICKS and Youth Club meet  
every other week at 5:00 p.m.  

 
March meetings will be held on the 9

th
 and the 23

rd
.  

 
Come and bring a friend!!!!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The difference between the right word and the almost right 
word is the difference between lightning and a lightning bug.ò  
      ðMark Twain  

Changes in Preschool Policies  
 The school year is marching on and we 
are looking forward to spring! After the 
snows of winter, we are hoping that March 
brings us warmer weather.  
 Our biggest event in March is 
registration for the 2014 ï 2015 school year. This is our 
35th year preparing the little ones of our community for 
their academic journeys. We are so excited to meet the new 
friends we will have in the fall and to see who is joining us 
again for another year. If you know a preschooler who will 
be two or older by August 31, 2014, weôd love to have him 
or her come and visit and see why we are the best.   
 There are a few changes in the registration process and 
fee structure for the upcoming year. The application 
process changes involve a few additions to the application 
that will result in fewer forms for parents to sign at the 
beginning of the year.  
 For the 2014 ï 2015 school year, students will not be 
paying a registration fee.  The first monthôs tuition will be 
due with the application to secure placement for the 
upcoming school year. This will be 75% refundable if we 
are informed of withdrawal before August 31. (Previously, 
our registration fee was non-refundable.)  Each monthôs 
tuition will be due before the month begins. For example, 
Septemberôs tuition is due upon registration. Octoberôs 
tuition is due by September 30.   
 New this year is an activities/supplies fee. This fee will 
cover many of the expenses associated with preschool, such 
as beginning of the year supplies, cost of field trips for 
students, etc.  The activities/supplies fee can be paid in two 
ways ī $100 due by Oct. 31 or $12 per month additional 
due with tuition. There is a small increase in tuition per 
month. Our five-day class will be $175.  Our three-day 
classes will be $150.  Our two-day class will be $135.  We 
will continue our scholarship program for those who 
qualify.   
 Our program will continue to provide the excellent 
quality that we are known for across the county.  Spread the 
word! We love to have new friends! 
                                                                ð Jennifer Jackson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Former Member Dies  
 Harry Black Foard, Jr., 68, of Columbia, 
NC, passed away Tuesday, December 31, 
2013, at Universal Healthcare in Concord, 
NC.  
     Harry spent 38 years of his life working 
and caring for children and adults through 
the Department of Social Services of 
Johnston County (Director of Foster Child 
Care), Moore County (Supervisor), Halifax County 
(Assistant Director) and Tyrrell County (Director, 18 
years).  
     Harry was a much loved member of First Presbyterian 
Church while living in Smithfield. He served as our first 
preschool treasurer.  
      The family requests that memorials be made to the 
Lansinger Foster Child Foundation, PO Box 911, 
Smithfield, NC 27577, or the church or charity of your 
choice.  


